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2016 MEMORIAL AWARDS CITATION 
 
 

ETHEL M. ROGERS MEMORIAL AWARD SCHEME 
 

The above scheme was first established in 1967 in memory of Miss Ethel Rogers who devoted 
her life to the service of swimming as Secretary and mainstay of Croydon Ladies S.C. for many 
years and was still officiating on poolside in her 85th year. 
 
The winner of the award chosen at the discretion of the CBSA Committee must be a girl under 16 
who is a member of a Croydon club and competes in the following year of competition. It is 
gained for outstanding achievement in the previous year’s CBSA Championships. 
 

The recipient for 2016 is 

Amy Davies from South Croydon SC. 
CONGRATULATIONS AMY!!! 

 
 
 
 

JOHN BERKLEY MEMORIAL AWARD SCHEME 
 

This scheme was established by the CBSA in 2003 in memory of John Berkley, who sadly passed 
away in 2002, in recognition of his dedication to our sport. John served on the Surrey Executive 
from 1985 and the Southern Counties Executive from 1995. He was involved with Croydon and 
Surrey Schools, Surrey Water polo and synchronised swimming and was President of Surrey 
twice. He was a District Official for many years and CBSA Secretary for 15 years and fought 
tirelessly to improve swimming facilities in Croydon. 
 
The winner of the award chosen at the discretion of the CBSA Committee must be a boy under 16 
who is a member of a Croydon club and competes in the following year of competition. It is 
gained for outstanding achievement in the previous year’s CBSA Championships. 

 
The recipient for 2016 is 

Harry Good from South Croydon SC. 
CONGRATULATIONS HARRY!!! 

 


